On March 14th Board Member Sandra Richmond asked the following question regarding Board Item RE3 New 04-OO Middle School and Bus Compound 

Question:  Why would we take it if it might have environmental problems? 

Response:  While we would like to only purchase sites in the middle of our search areas without any environmental issues, that option will continue to become less possible as Palm Beach County continues to build out and fewer sites remain available. What will determine whether or not we continue to pursue this or other acquisitions will be the degree of mitigation that is required and who pays for it. The Phase I environmental audit simply recommends a Phase II environmental audit, a tree survey and a wetlands assessment. In order to gain access to the property to conduct this additional pre-purchase due diligence, staff needs Board approval to proceed with the eminent domain process. Any costs associated with the results of the Phase II environmental audit will be addressed during further negotiations, in mediation or in court.
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